August 22, 2010

Payroll & HR Representatives,

There have been a variety of questions being posed recently about an employee’s ability to successfully receive Unemployment Compensation (UC) while taking furlough leave.  As you know, the mandated furlough program was implemented to partially alleviate a budget shortfall. The furlough program subsequently incorporated procedures to limit the employee’s ability to receive unemployment compensation while taking furlough.

We want to make it clear that the furlough program does limit UC liability. However, some employees may be eligible to receive a small amount of benefits based on a variety of factors including the employee’s base wages (less than $17.50 per hour/$36,500 annual). Please refer to the attached memo that was discussed back in July of 2009.

When an employee inquires about UC benefits relative to furloughs, you should refer them to the Division of Workforce Development (DWD) (http://dwd.wisconsin.gov/uiben/ or 1-800-822-5246). The employee needs to decide for themselves whether they should apply for these benefits.

If you have questions, please let us know.

Thanks,

Steve Lund

Mark Walters

